

Spring 2007

Latest news

The Reunion Trails Community Park is in the planning phase and the public involvement process will begin with a public meeting on November 8, 2007.

The City of Henderson may hold additional public meetings prior to presenting the project to the Parks Board for final approval.

Site features



Trailhead facilities



Informational kiosks



Restrooms



Athletic turf



Playground equipment

Fast facts



Approximate Cost: \$13 million



Approximate Size: 17 acres

Overview

The proposed Reunion Trails Community Park will be located near Stephanie Street adjacent to I-215 and the Champion Village subdivision. The planned park is located adjacent to both the Amargosa Trail and I-215 Trail, both of which cross the City in east/west directions.

The project includes a nearly 4-acre park, including trailhead facilities, directional signage, informational kiosks, restrooms, athletic turf, playground equipment and other recreational facilities. The remaining portion of the 17-acre site is tentatively planned for a future elementary school.

The Reunion Trails Community Park will provide an opportunity to educate the public regarding the emerging trail system with vital connections to neighborhoods, schools, parks, open spaces, shopping and employment centers.

History

The surrounding neighborhood is lacking park amenities as compared to standards established by the National Recreation and Park Association, which recommends a park within 0.5 miles from each residence. The nearest neighborhood park is located 2.5 miles from residents of this neighborhood.

In response to a survey conducted in the area in 2001, approximately 80 percent of respondents reported a need for more neighborhood parks.

This site has been coordinated with many residential developments and developers, as well as various retail and business sites nearby. The connectivity has been made possible in conjunction with the Nevada Department of Transportation, Clark County, Regional Transportation Commission and the City of Henderson Utilities Department.